
Hepatica transsilvanica `Elison Spence` 
 

Several years ago I had letter contact with Molly Sanderson from Ireland. She wrote me that a 

spot of Hepatica transsilvanica had appeared in the garden of her friend. This was violet-blue 

and filled! I was very surprised and asked for a small offshoot for my collection. I was then very 

taken when one day a cutting arrived by mail. Molly Sanderson also informed me immediately that 

her friend had passed away and that she now takes care of this garden. At some shows in 

Ireland and England, where this plant was first listed under 'Floro Pleno', she won high awards. 

In memory of her friend "Elison Spence" this wonderful boulder was then renamed. Since then it 

has become a sought-after collector's item in many nurseries and among plant lovers. 
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